
Kinsman Township Trumbull County 

Records of Proceedings 
 

Reorganization Meeting Held on January 14, 2019 at 6:00 P.M. 
 

  

Fiscal Officer Margaret Crupi called the meeting to order.  All elected officials were 

present.  There were nineteen others present:  Leroy Long, Cory VanKanegan, Tyler Jackson, 

Dale Goist, Jerry Martin, Jason Jewett, John Jewett, Bruce Bancroft, Tim Tricker, Bob Nemeth, 

Loren Hopkins, Susan Slater, Jeff Mathews, Taylor Lowery, Rodney Ford, Ryan Flemming, 

Karen Ellwood and guest, and Joe Laverty.      

 

 Linda Miller asked that all present stand to recite the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

 The Fiscal Officer asked for nominations to be opened. 

 

Reorganization: 

[RN2019-001] Fred Stahl made a motion, seconded by Linda Miller, to appoint Greg Leonhard 

as Chairman.  

The vote was as follows:  Fred Stahl   Yes 

     Linda Miller   Yes 

     Greg Leonhard  Abstain 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

[RN2019-002] Greg Leonhard made a motion, seconded by Fred Stahl, to appoint Linda Miller 

as Vice Chairman. 

The vote was as follows:  Greg Leonhard  Yes 

     Fred Stahl   Yes 

     Linda Miller   Abstain 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

[RN2019-003] Linda Miller made a motion, seconded by Greg Leonhard, that to provide for the 

current expenses and other expenditures of the Board of Trustees of Kinsman Township, during 

the fiscal year ending December 31, 2019, the following sums be and the same are hereby set 

aside as permanent appropriations for the several purposes for which expenditures are to be made 

for and during said fiscal year, as follows: 

 

General Fund       152,100.00 
Motor Vehicle License Tax Fund      60,000.00 
Gasoline Tax Fund       200,000.00 
Road & Bridge Fund      170,000.00 
Fire Special Levy                            200,000.00 



Fire & EMS Levy                     60,000.00 
Police Special Levy                            200,000.00 
Lighting Assessment         12,478.00 
Capital Equipment Fund-FEMA                                                        277.00 
Capital Project-Issue II Del. Thomas    234,935.00 
Park Committee                      5,000.00 
Total of All Funds                         1,294,790.00 
 

The vote was as follows:   Linda Miller   Yes 

     Greg Leonhard  Yes 

     Fred Stahl   Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

[RN2019-004] Fred Stahl made a motion, seconded by Linda Miller, to set the regular meeting 

dates for the 2
nd

 and 4
th

 Mondays of every month at 6:00 pm at the Kinsman Administration 

Building at 7890 State Route 5, with the exception of Friday, December 31, 2019, as the last 

meeting of the year. If Monday is a holiday, then we meet on the following Tuesday evening.   

The vote was as follows:  Fred Stahl   Yes 

     Linda Miller   Yes 

     Greg Leonhard  Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

[RN2019-005] Linda Miller made a motion, seconded by Greg Leonhard, to conduct meetings in 

full compliance with the Ohio Sunshine Law and accordingly establish the following rules for 

scheduling and notice of all meetings: 

1. Regular Meetings- Regular meetings of the Board of Trustees shall be held on the 2
nd

 and 

4
th

 Mondays of every month at the Kinsman Township Administration Building, and 

notice of said meeting shall be posted at the Administration Building 7890 State Route 5, 

and at the Township Garage 6380 Route 87.  

2. Special Meetings-Notice of special meetings of the Board of Trustees shall be given by 

posting advanced written notice of the same in a conspicuous place at the Administration 

Building and Township Garage. Additionally, notice of all special meetings shall be 

given to the Youngstown Vindicator, Warren Tribune Chronicle, and/or any other 

newspaper that requests the same at least 24 hours in advance of the meeting, except in 

an emergency in which the notice shall be given as soon as practicable.  

3. The township will provide advance written notice of special meetings to anyone who 

provides the township with prepaid postage, self-addressed envelopes or post cards.  

The vote was as follows:  Linda Miller   Yes 

     Greg Leonhard  Yes 

Fred Stahl   Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

[RN2019-006] Linda Miller made a motion, seconded by Fred Stahl, to reappoint Leroy Long as 

Police Chief, Cory VanKanegan as Fire Chief, Mark Posey as Zoning Inspector, Tim Tricker as 

Road Superintendent, Vincent Peterson as Road Worker, Shawn Rentz is moved to Sergeant; 



James Lewis, Tara Ryhal, and Leonard Emch, as part-time police officers, Carrie Betts, and 

Dustin Slusher, as Police Reserve Officers; Pastor Mark Biel as Chaplain; Tom Gross and Gary 

Kidd as volunteer Vehicle Maintenance. Megan Garcia is to be reappointed as Police Secretary.  

The vote was as follows:  Linda Miller   Yes 

     Fred Stahl   Yes 

     Greg Leonhard  Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

Greg Leonhard read the current salaries. 

 

1. Road Superintendent      $19.50/hr. 

2. Road Worker         16.00/hr. 

3. Park Employee         10.50/hr. 

3. Sergeant Shawn Rentz       Salary as per contract 

4. Part-time Officers         11.75/hr. 

5. Police Chief Leroy Long        1300/mo. 

8. Zoning Inspector Mark Posey        350/mo. 

9. Police Secretary         11.50/hr.  

10. Police Vehicle Maintenance Tom Gross     No compensation 

11. Chaplain Mark Biel       No compensation 

12. Reserve Officers                     No compensation 

13. Fire Chief Cory VanKanegan      $100 per month   

 

[RN2019-007] Linda Miller made a motion, seconded by Fred Stahl, to accept the current pay 

salaries as read above.  

The vote was as follows:  Linda Miller   Yes 

     Fred Stahl   Yes 

     Greg Leonhard  Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

[RN2019-008] Fred Stahl made a motion, seconded by Greg Leonhard, to give the full-time 

Road Department employees the following paid holidays: New Year’s Day, Martin Luther King 

Day, Washington-Lincoln Day, Memorial Day, 4
th

 of July, Labor Day, Columbus Day, Veterans’ 

Day, Thanksgiving Day, and Christmas Day. If the holiday falls on Saturday or Sunday, then the 

holiday will be observed on Monday. If they had to work on a holiday, they could take another 

day as compensation for the paid holiday. Holiday pay would be double-time.  

The vote was as follows:  Fred Stahl   Yes 

     Greg Leonhard  Yes 

     Linda Miller   Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

[RN2019-009] Linda Miller made a motion, seconded by Greg Leonhard, to set the following for 

the Road Department for 2019: 

1. Road Superintendent Tim Tricker and Road Worker Vince Peterson- 40 paid vacation 

hours for 2019. 



Vacation hours paid as follows: 1
st
 year- 5 days, 2

nd
 year- 5 days, 3

rd
 year- 10 days, 4

th
 

year on- add 1 day each year to a maximum of 20 days. 

Tim Tricker is in his 6th full year for 2019 and will receive 10 days (80 hours) this year 

paid vacation, plus three days (24 hours), for a total of 104 hours. Vince Peterson is in his 

5
th

 full year for 2019, and will receive 10 days (80 hours) paid vacation, plus two day (16 

hours) for a total of 96 hours.. 

Vacation days must be used by the end of the year; they cannot accumulate. Sergeant 

Shawn Rentz, as per Police contract. 

2. Road Superintendent and Road Worker have hospitalization (family plan) through a 

company to be determined, dental coverage (family plan) through Delta Dental, vision 

coverage (family plan) through Vision Service Plan, and $10,000 life insurance 

(employee only) through Consumer Life Insurance. Sergeant Shawn Rentz is reimbursed 

for his spouse’s health insurance at $375 per month as per contract. 

3. Full-time employees receive 1.25 sick days per month up to 260 sick days. Upon 

termination of employment, the employee will receive up to 50 days of accumulated sick 

pay plus half of the accumulated balance of sick pay up to a maximum total of 155 days.  

The vote was as follows:  Linda Miller  Yes 

     Greg Leonhard Yes 

     Fred Stahl  Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

[RN2019-010] Greg Leonhard made a motion, seconded by Linda Miller, to pay the members of 

the Zoning Appeals Board and the Zoning Board $25.00 per meeting for attending their own 

board meetings.  

The vote was as follows:  Greg Leonhard Yes 

     Linda Miller  Yes 

     Fred Stahl  Yes  

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

 [RN2019-011] Fred Stahl made a motion, seconded by Linda Miller, to use the Trumbull 

County Prosecutor’s office for legal assistance and hire outside legal counsel as needed. The 

township is presently using Attorney Mark Finamore as our attorney for zoning matters.  

The vote was as follows:  Fred Stahl  Yes 

     Linda Miller  Yes 

     Greg Leonhard Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

[RN2019-012] Linda Miller made a motion, seconded by Greg Leonhard, to give permission to 

the Fiscal Officer to transfer money within a fund without prior consent from the Trustees.  

The vote was as follows:  Linda Miller  Yes 

     Greg Leonhard Yes 

     Fred Stahl  Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

[RN2019-013]  Fred Stahl made a motion, seconded by Greg Leonhard, for Kinsman Township 

to remain a member of the Ohio and Trumbull County Township Associations. 



The vote was as follows:  Fred Stahl  Yes 

     Greg Leonhard Yes 

     Linda Miller  Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

[RN2019-014] Greg Leonhard made a motion, seconded by Fred Stahl, to reimburse the mileage 

for the Zoning Inspector for inside and outside the township at $0.58/mile, as set by the IRS and 

to reimburse all elected officials for travel outside the township limits at the same rate. Other 

township employees are to be reimbursed at the same rate, whether outside or inside the 

township, when on township business in their private vehicles.  

The vote was as follows:  Greg Leonhard Yes 

     Fred Stahl  Yes 

     Linda Miller  Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

[RN2019-015] Linda Miller made a motion, seconded by Fred Stahl, that there is a $350 fee per 

league per season plus proof of insurance for use of the Township Park. Nonprofit organizations 

are exempt but must have proof of insurance.  

The vote was as follows:  Linda Miller  Yes 

     Fred Stahl  Yes 

     Greg Leonhard Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

 

[RN2019-016] Fred Stahl made a motion, seconded by Linda Miller, that Girl Scout Troop 

80106 will put lettering on the Kinsman Community sign for 2019 at a cost of $50/month. The 

vote was as follows:      Fred Stahl  Yes 

     Linda Miller  Yes 

     Greg Leonhard Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

[RN2019-017] Linda Miller made a motion, seconded by Fred Stahl, for the township to 

continue to pay Memorial Day assistance to the American Legion of $200 for 2019.  

The vote was as follows:  Linda Miller  Yes 

     Fred Stahl  Yes 

     Greg Leonhard Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019 

 

[RN2019-018] Fred Stahl made a motion, seconded by Linda Miller, that the Trustees will 

charge residents $50 for renting a pavilion at the Township Park, and $100 per pavilion for non-

residents for 2019. There will be no charge for use by nonprofit organizations.  

The vote was as follows:  Fred Stahl  Yes 

     Linda Miller  Yes 

     Greg Leonhard Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 



[RN2019-019] Linda Miller made a motion, seconded by Greg Leonhard, for all messages for 

the Kinsman Community Sign to continue to go through the Trustees for signatures. The 

applications can be dropped off at the Administration Building, given to a trustee, brought to a 

meeting, or mailed to Kinsman Township, P.O. Box 399. Once approved, they are then put in the 

box for the Girl Scouts to pick up after each township meeting. The Trustees and Wanda Collins 

can also be texted for approval and permission for sign lettering, in lieu of signature, when time 

does not permit for signatures. 

The vote was as follows:  Linda Miller  Yes 

     Greg Leonhard Yes 

     Fred Stahl  Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

 [RN2019-020] Greg Leonhard made a motion, seconded by Fred Stahl, for the Fiscal Officer to 

remain a member of the Ohio Association of Public Treasurers.  

The vote was as follows:  Greg Leonhard Yes 

     Fred Stahl  Yes 

     Linda Miller  Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019 

 

[RN2019-021] Greg Leonhard made a motion, seconded by Linda Miller, for the township to 

continue to provide hospitalization coverage through Anthem Blue Cross Blue Shield, dental 

coverage (family plan) through Delta Dental, vision coverage (family plan) through Vision 

Service Plan, and will continue to provide coverage for the Fiscal Officer and son, and Trustee 

Fred Stahl and his wife, $10,000 life insurance (employee only) through Consumer Life 

Insurance, for the year of 2019.  

The vote was as follows:  Greg Leonhard Yes 

     Linda Miller  Yes 

     Fred Stahl  Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

[RN2019-022] Linda Miller made a motion, seconded by Fred Stahl that the Road Department, 

Police Department, and Fire Department will turn in their inventory list to the Fiscal Officer. 

These will then be sent to OTARMA and on file here at the Administration Building. 

 

 Linda Miller suggested charging the sports leagues for use of the concession building. 

Greg suggested tabling the discussion until we meet with the organizations to discuss this. 

 

[RN2019-023] Greg Leonhard made a motion, seconded by Linda Miller, to discuss fees to be 

charged to sports league organizations for the year of 2019, pending meeting with them. 

The vote was as follows:  Greg Leonhard Yes 

     Linda Miller  Yes 

     Fred Stahl  Yes 

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

[RN2019-024] Linda Miller made a motion, seconded by Greg Leonhard, to continue to 

advertise and sell township property via online auction. 



The vote was as follows:  Linda Miller  Yes 

     Greg Leonhard Yes 

     Fred Stahl  Yes 

Passed this 14
th

 day of January, 2019. 

 

 

The Volunteers Firefighters’ Dependents Fund meeting was opened. 

[RN2019-024] Greg Leonhard made a motion, seconded by Linda Miller, to continue with 

previously-elected Board Members for the Volunteer Firefighters’ Dependents Fund, elected by 

the Legislative Authority. 

The vote was as follows:  Greg Leonhard Yes     

      Linda Miller  Yes 

     Fred Stahl  Yes   

Passed this 14th day of January, 2019. 

 

The Chairman turned the meeting over to the Volunteer Fire Fighters’ Dependents Fund. 

Previously at a fire association meeting, Cory VanKanegan and Tyler Jackson were elected to 

serve on the board by the Fire Department. 

 Tyler Jackson made a motion, seconded by Dale Goist, to elect Tim Tricker to the 

Volunteer Fire Fighters’ Dependents Fund. 

The vote was as follows:   Tyler Jackson   Yes 

     Dale Goist   Yes 

     Linda Miller   Yes 

 

Greg Leonhard made a motion, seconded by Linda Miller, to elect Dale Goist as 

Chairman and Tyler Jackson as secretary.  

The vote was as follows:   Greg Leonhard  Yes 

     Linda Miller   Yes 

     Tyler Jackson   Yes 

     Dale Goist   Yes 

 

The Volunteer Fire Fighters’ Dependents Fund meeting was then closed. 

 

Chairman Linda Miller opened the regular trustees meeting.  

 

Greg Leonhard made a motion, seconded by Linda Miller, to accept the reading of the 

minutes of the December 28, 2018, meeting, as corrected. The vote was unanimous. 

 

Correspondence: 

1. Dr. James LaPolla of the Trumbull County Regional Council of Governments sent 

notification that there were not enough members to vote on the sales tax issue. He asked 

that the trustees reply yes or no to pursue the sales tax issue. 



2. A Spring Migration Birding event hosted by the ODNR is to be held on Sunday, April 28, 

2019, at 8 a.m. with the group meeting at Milligan East Road parking area.  

3. The January 2019 Valuation and Resources for Kinsman Township was received from 

the Trumbull County Auditor’s office. 

[RN2019-025] Linda Miller made a motion, seconded by Fred Stahl, to accept the Valuation and 

Resources of township levies as received by the Trumbull County Auditor’s Office. 

The vote was as follows:   Linda Miller   Yes 

     Fred Stahl   Yes 

     Greg Leonhard  Yes 

Passed this 14
th

 day of January, 2019. 

 

[RN2019-026] Linda Miller made a motion, seconded by Greg Leonhard, to accept the 2019 

Amended Certificate of Estimated Resources. 

The vote was as follows:  Linda Miller   Yes 

     Fred Stahl   Yes 

     Greg Leonhard  Yes 

Passed this 14
th

 day of January, 2019. 

 

Old Business: 

Linda turned the meeting over to Bob Nemeth, Kinsman Park Committee Chairman. He 

described the purpose of the Park Committee is to develop the Old High School property, 

and said that the committee has been meeting since February, 2018. He told the trustees 

that Bart Gilmore has created a tentative drawing of plans for the Kinsman Green Space, 

and thanked him for the many hours he donated to create the drawings. The property had 

to be surveyed. There were no funds expended to pay for the survey, since donors paid 

for it in total. The survey will be filed in the courthouse. It is suggested by the committee 

that 0.1159 acres to be split off and deeded to the Kinsman Public Library.  

Bob explained that $2700 was raised from the community to pay for the survey. There is 

a special fund set up with the township to receive and pay expenses that are associated 

with the Park Committee. There are plans for an amphitheater, basketball court, walking 

path, and dedicated space for the circus and car show. An additional generous $7000 was 

received by an anonymous donor recently.   

Bonnie Mathews keeps records of the minutes and they are available to anyone 

interested.  

Greg thanked the members of the Park Committee and Bart Gilmore for all he has done 

for the committee, Aaron Meardith for his work with aerial photos, and WaterStone for 

their generous donation. Bob told the trustees that there are many local volunteers that are 

willing to work to do park projects. 

Jeff Mathews, a member of the park committee, told the trustees that the park plans can 

be done in stages, according to our budget.  



 

 

Greg received a call from Jason Jewett regarding his Eagle Scout project. 

 

[RN2019-027] Greg Leonhard made a motion, seconded Linda Miller, to appoint Jason Jewett to 

the Kinsman Park Committee to work towards his Eagle Scout project by serving on the Park 

Committee Board. 

The vote was as follows:  Greg Leonhard  Yes 

     Linda Miller   Yes 

     Fred Stahl   Yes 

Passed this 14
th

 day of January, 2019. 

 

[RN2019-028] Linda Miller made a motion, seconded by Greg Leonard, to approve the survey, 

including the donation of the 0.1159 acres of township property, to the Kinsman Public Library 

for future growth. 

The vote was as follows:  Linda Miller   Yes 

     Greg Leonhard  Yes 

     Fred Stahl   Yes 

Passed this 14
th

 day of January, 2019. 

 

 Greg invited the public to attend the Park Committee meetings. Bob Nemeth told the 

trustees that the committee will be meeting sometime in February, and will proceed with the 

survey and transfer of property. 

 

 The trustees thanked both Bob Nemeth and Jeff Mathews for their presentation of the 

Park Committee and the prospective plans. 

 

Old Business: 

1. Loren Hopkins told the trustees that Angela Murphy will continue to serve on the Zoning 

Board until the zoning resolution changes are completed.  

Linda Miller will ask Ken Stafford if he will continue to serve on the Zoning Board of 

Appeals for another term.  

2. There will be a Pymatuning Creek Advisory Board meeting at the Kinsman 

Administration Building on February 7, 2019 at 6 p.m.  

3. A meeting to discuss the ambulance contract for 2019 with Johnston Township and 

Ambulance committee on January 22 at 7 p.m. at the Johnston Fire Department.  

4. The trustees will be meeting with Kinsman Township Department heads on Saturday 

with Zoning, Fire, and Road. 

5. Linda said that usually Greg is in charge of LTIP/SCIP with Fred working with the Park. 

Linda works with EMA and Army Corps of Engineers. They will continue as in the past. 



6. Linda explained that the Council of Government is a consortium of public entities with 

tiers based on population. Kinsman is in the lowest tier. Their biggest concern is 

infrastructure. If they would place a 0.25% additional sales tax in Trumbull County, then 

based on our population, we would stand to make $76,000. All of this will be worked out 

with the COG Board meeting. Linda said that if we could save two years’ worth of that 

money, we could then do OPWC projects, which are a bigger budget. Borrowing or 

lending equipment is also on the agenda of discussion with the COG. Group rates for 

health insurance, maintenance done through the county for our vehicles, and purchasing 

our parts would give us a greater discount because of the larger group rates.  

 

New Business: 

1. Greg asked Marge about HB 291, which has to do with bonding of officials and 

police officers. Marge will contact OTARMA to find out the details.   

2. Fred was contacted by a resident who asked about parking at the park while he 

hunted. As long as he is not hunting on township property and is following the no 

parking dusk to dawn rule, he is allowed. 

3. Road- Tim called Tom Klejka to ask if the county can do chip and seal on some 

roads in Farmdale while they are working near the bridge on Burnett East Road. He 

also would like to have Delin Thomas Road repaired from where the Issue II project 

leaves off up to Kinsman Nickerson. He called Bruce at Martuccio’s and he did not 

have a price for him. He did lower his price last year when he learned what the 

county was quoting. 

Tim told the trustees that Ward Christy and Turner Mullen are in bad condition. 

He has 222 ton of salt currently, and has another 200 on order so far. Salt prices are 

good. 

4. Zoning- Mark read his report to the trustees. A copy of his report can be obtained by 

contacting the Fiscal Officer.  

He did receive an answer from the Planning Commission. He will be presenting that 

to the Zoning Board at their meeting on Monday night. He received a notice from 

Pipeline Safety as to their regulations, and he receive notice from County Recorder 

Todd Latell reminding him to file any zoning changes with is office. 

5. Fire- Cory has sent an order for safety equipment to be paid for with the BWC grant. 

6. Police- Greg read the 2018 Year Police Report. A copy of the report can be obtained 

by contacting the Fiscal Officer. 

7. Nothing to report from the Zoning Board.  

 

Fred Stahl made a motion, seconded by Linda Miller, to adjourn. The time was 7:34 p.m. 

The bills were paid.                

             

                 

   



                  

      ____________________________________ 

      Trustees  

       ____________________________________

        Fiscal Officer 

Kinsman Township Trumbull County 

Records of Proceedings 
 

Regular Meeting Held on January 28, 2019 at 6:00 P.M. 
 

 Chairman Greg Leonhard called the meeting to order. All elected officials were present, 

except for Linda Miller. There were twelve others present: Mark Posey, Susan Slater, Zane 

Stowe, Shawn Rentz, Melissa Rentz, Loren Hopkins, Bruce Bancroft, Steve Papalas, Ken 

Stafford, Angela Rogers, Marnie Minor, and Amerissa Minor.  

 Greg Leonhard asked that all present stand to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 

 Greg Leonhard made a motion, seconded by Fred Stahl, to table the reading of the 

minutes of the January 14, 2018, meeting. The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Correspondence: There was no correspondence. 

Officer Shawn Rentz introduced Officer Zane Stowe, who was sworn in as Reserve 

Officer by the Fiscal Officer. 

 

Old Business: 

1. The Zoning Board set their hearing to discuss the Dollar General project and proposed 

zoning change for February 21, 2019, at 6 p.m. at the Kinsman Administration Building. 

2. The trustees and ambulance group will be meeting to learn about Fire/EMS district 

creation on February 6, 2019, at 7 p.m. at the Johnston Fire Department. 

3. A meeting for the Pymatuning Creek Advisory Committee will be held at the Kinsman 

Administration Building at 7 p.m. on February 7, 2019. They are looking to create a 10-

person committee. 

4. Greg said we have a road levy up for renewal or replacement this year. He is working 

with Fred to create a map of township roads and county roads in Kinsman. He would like 

to have an Open House on April 27, 2019, from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. at the township garage 

to discuss with the public road repair projects and educated the public on our Road 

Department, equipment, and personnel. The County Engineers will have representatives 

present, and Greg will reach out to ODOT to see if they can have a representative attend. 

Greg will have a van to bring the public to different roads that need attention so they can 

have a complete understanding of our township road condition and what it takes to repair 

them.  

5. The Park Committee was represented at the reorganization meeting. The township moved 

to turn over 0.1159 acres over to the Kinsman Public Library.  

6. Fred told the public that we met with the ambulance group of Johnston Township, as well 

as trustees that have contracts with Johnston for their ambulance service. The ambulance 



group is expecting to be at a deficit at the end of the year. That prompted the upcoming 

meeting to discuss learning more about a district. Pay for EMTs is currently $10 per hour, 

and Paramedics is currently $11.15 per hour. 

 

 

 

New Business: 

1. Greg received a complaint from a resident on Willcrest Road not having been plowed. 

It is about 300 to 400 yards in length. The County Engineer’s office sent Greg a reply 

that Willcrest is a private drive, and that Kinsman Township is not paid for road 

mileage to maintain this stretch. Greg would like to research the cost of adopting it 

into a roadway.  

 

[RN2019-29] Greg made a motion, seconded by Fred Stahl, to continue to plow the roadway this 

year. 

The vote was as follows:   Greg Leonhard  Yes 

      Fred Stahl   Yes 

      Linda Miller   Absent 

Passed this 28
th

 day of January, 2019. 

 

       Greg has been asked about the Kinsman for Sale Day date.  

 

[RN2019-30] Greg Leonhard made a motion, seconded by Fred Stahl, to hold Kinsman for Sale 

Day on July 12
th

, 13
th

, and 14
th

, 2019. 

The vote was as follows:   Greg Leonhard  Yes 

      Fred Stahl   Yes 

      Linda Miller   Absent 

Passed this 28
th

 day of January, 2019. 

 

Greg told those present that Ken Stafford has been reappointed to serve on the Zoning 

Board of Appeals. Angela Murphy has been reappointed to the Zoning Board. Officer 

Chris Baker has been taken off of the roles of the police department. 

2. Zoning- Mark said that there is nothing new except for the issue of zoning changes. 

Greg had requested input from residents surrounding the proposed zoning change and 

Mark has sent registered letters to survey them. They are required to answer by 

February 15. 

3. Police- nothing. 

4. Fire- nothing. 

5. Tim has had trouble with the big truck air brakes. He was stuck and the axle was 

broken. It is back to working order thanks to Doug Elser who loaned equipment to 

help. Thank you to Doug. Greg would also like to acknowledge and thank Tim 

Tricker and Vince Peterson for repairing and maintaining township vehicles, saving 

the township money. 

6. Steve Papalas said that the Trumbull County Engineers will be present for the walk-

through meeting for Delin Thomas residents. The Road Department will be there 

along with Tom Klejka of the county engineer’s office. 



7. Public- Karen Ellwood asked about zoning for both sides of the area of Main Street 

that is proposed for zoning change. Greg encouraged the public to attend the Zoning 

Board meeting. Mark told Karen that catch basins will be addressed by the Army 

Corps of Engineers.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greg Leonhard made a motion, seconded by Fred Stahl, to adjourn. The time was 6:22 

p.m. The bills were paid.          

                  

                 

    

                  

      ____________________________________ 

      Trustees  

       ____________________________________

        Fiscal Officer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


